Page 18-THE HERALD, Wednesday, August 6, 1975

Beef Club meets in Norval

The fourth meeting of the Halton 4-H Beef Calf Club was held Thursday, July 17 at Modern Ovn Trends, Norval. The meeting was opened at 8:00 p.m. with the president, Bill Allison, opening the meeting. After the business was taken care of the meeting was turnes o er to Dr. Don Wils " who showed the group around the Wilsonz' operations. Date Coulson and James Lindsay closed the meeting. Carl Coulson thanked Dr. Don Wilson for the tour.

The next meeting will be held on August 21 at the farm of Dave Hasson, Wellington County.

Weeds cost town \$3,400

Removing noxious weeks has cost the town just over \$3,400 so far this year, but that's still not as much as was spent last year keeping public and private property in Halton Hills free from many types of

Town treasurer, Harry Henderson, told the personnel finance committee Monday night that this year's figure is still \$600 short of the \$4,000 spent last year to control weeds. The committee approved payment ot a weed control company of ap-proximately \$3,400 to cover destroying weeds on a number of properties throughout the

According municipality's weed control bylaws, the town's weed in-spector has the right to have any "noxious weeds", listed in a newspaper advertisement printed in the early summer, removed at the owner's expense. Should the owner refuse to pay the bill then the amount is then added to his tax bill.

The bylaws do not include dandelions which, according to members of the committee, appear to be one of the more "noxious weeds" to be found in Halton Hills, Councillor Harry Levy noted that public areas, such as the boulevard on Raylawn Crescent, are covered in dandelions and yet they do not necessarily have to be cut. "They're not noxious according to the laws, but they're still an annoyance to people."

Return from trip to Wisconsin

By Mark Leahy

For the past week, July 20-28, five Halton 4-H members have been visiting Wisconsin 4-H'ers in Buffalo, County, Lynne Stewart, Bill Allison, Nancy McKinnon, Elleen Marshall and Stephen Stanley, along with chaperon Bill Lasby experienced farming in the United States.

The delegates helped their host families with chores and general farm work. All were treated to parties, movies and guided tours.

This visit is part of an exchange program between the Halton 4-H Clubs and Buffalo County 4-H Clubs. It is an opportunity for local 4-H'ers to learn farming in the United States and make new friends.

4-H tour Pioneer Village

The Halton 4-H Bus Trip was held on Tuesday, July 22. The bus left the Milton Fairgrounds at 8:30 a.m. for Black Creek Pioneer Village. Forty-five 4-H members took part along with Stan May, George Swann and Mark Leahy. The group was honoured with the presence of two young farmer delegates from Scotland; Bill Lawrie and Andy Lawson, both of

Angus, , Scotland. After having lunch at Black Creek Village, the tour moved on to the Toronto Metro Zoo. The afternoon was spent visiting the various exhibits. Birds and mammals from all continents were on display. The pus departed from the too to return home at 5 p.m.





OPEN

Saturday 9 a.m. to 6 p.m.

316 Guelph Street E., Georgetown — 877-2234

Accounts

• Chargex

Muster Charge